
My Name is Billy Seroyer and I live in Milwaukie Oregon and I oppose SB 978, in particular I oppose 
section 14 of the dash 1 amendment of the bill, UNDETECTABLE AND UNTRACEABLE FIREARMS. First and 
foremost i’d like to point out that the Undetectable Firearms Act of 1988 has already rendered 
undetectable firearms illegal on a federal level so this amendment is already redundant. I’d also like to 
point out that according the the AFT a unfinished frame or receiver is nothing more then a block of 
Aluminum or steel, and as treated as such. Is the state of Oregon going to start requiring home depot to 
get an FFL and start conducting background checks and taking thumbprints of customers that wish to 
buy blocks of Aluminum or Steel from them? As pertaining to 3d printed firearms I ask the legislature 
how they plan on getting OSP to enforce this law? Will they be serializing all 3D printers and USB drives 
coming into Oregon and keeping track of when they are used? 
Or will the state be using a Chinese style Intranet to block Oregonians from the outside world? 
Throughout the 2000s Hollywood and music industry tired to take down internet Piracy sites and failed 
spectacularly. You can’t stop something once its already on the internet because the internet completely 
decentralized, mega.com, The Pirate Bay, still exist and so do the CAD files for 3D printed firearms. 
 
Thank you 
 
Billy Seroyer 
 


